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HAMPSHIRE HOCKEY ASSOCIATION

AGM MINUTES 16 JUNE 2014
Chaired by Mike Ward (MW)
Minutes taken by the HHA Secretary, John Thompson (JT)
Meeting commenced at 7.30pm and ended at 9.23pm

Brief Welcome from the Chairman – who thanked the Officers and Committee for their efforts over the past 12 months and welcomed the HHUA President, John Gawley MBE and the HHUA Chairman, Richard Wood who is also this Association’s Treasurer.

Attendees : Aldershot and Farnham, Alton, Andover, Basingstoke, Bournemouth, City of Portsmouth, Fareham, Fleet and Ewshot, Gillingham, Gosport Borough, Hamble, Haslemere, Havant, IBM Nomads, New Milton, Poole, Romsey, Southampton University, Tullett Islanders, Trojans, United Services, Weymouth, Wimborne Wayfarers, Winchester, Yateley, the CDA.
In Attendance : Michael Harvey (HHA President), Frankie Tierney (HHA Vice Chairman) and The County Discipline -Administrator.

Apologies: Eastleigh Ladies, Hampshire Police, Lavant, Woking, Waterside, University of Portsmouth, University of Bournemouth, Chris Pickett, Sue Keys, Richard Macer and Penny van Berkel.
Not In Attendance : Blandford and Sturminster Newton, Fordingbridge, Isle of Wight, Petersfield, Portsmouth and Southsea, Portsmouth Sharks, Swanage and Wareham and West Meon.

Minutes of 2013 AGM : 

The Minutes were approved without any amendments.

Matters arising: 

The Chairman thanked Haslemere HC on behalf of the County for their efforts in promoting disabled hockey through the Haslemere Flyers team.  He noted they are holding an open day on 12th July with further sessions throughout the summer and had held a tour to the Netherlands.
Hampshire County Administrator (HCA):

The Chairman noted that David Lane (DL) had taken over as HCA on an initially trial basis as remarked at the previous AGM and that this had worked quite well despite difficult personal circumstances for him for a period.  DL requested that anyone able to support some of the junior tournaments, generally in the Southampton area that he was currently running, to contact him.
Treasurer’s Report Affiliation and competition fees for season 2014/15:

Written report circulated in advance.  The Treasurer, Richard Wood (RW), had two amendments to propose to the competition fees recommended in his report.
Firstly, there had been some late additional costs for the Hampshire Cup that meant that competition had overspent its budget and that as a result, he proposed an increase of cup fees from £30 to £40 per entrant.  There was a brief discussion on this point and a counter proposal was raised that the entry fees should remain unchanged as it was not clear whether the same level of support would be maintained for the Hampshire Cup and that only after a second season of the new format should a revision in fees be made.  It was also suggested that the revision might only affect the Hampshire Cup itself.
Proposed by Aldershot and Farnham, Seconded by Hamble

Carried with 1 vote against.

Secondly, the HWHL had not matched its costs, as DL noted, due mostly to a 40% reduction in fines thanks in part to the amendments made to the Association’s website.  RW proposed that HWHL be requested to raise their fees by £5 to £30 per entrant.

Proposed by Frankie Tierney (FT - Vice Chairman), Seconded by Chris Bond (CB - CDA)

Carried nem con
RW also noted that as stated in his report both Schools and Junior had recorded deficits and proposed these be met from General Funds.
Following these votes on the proposals and counter proposals to the affiliation fees, the report was adopted.
Appointment of Scrutineer:  

It was proposed that Hicks UK Ltd would be invited to act as Scrutineers of the accounts again.

Proposed by FT, Seconded by Hamble

Carried nem con.
Reports:

EH: The Chairman apologised on behalf of Lucy Rowe (nee Moore) our Relationship Manager and reported on her behalf.
He noted there had been two reviews: a Single System review where no major changes had been proposed but some amendments to the system were being finalised; and a Player/Club review from which the results had not yet been passed to Regions and Counties.  JT noted that some results had been passed to a number of Clubs.

The Chairman noted that the Back2Hockey initiative was being extended to men and that there would be a South Clubs Forum held at Basingstoke HC on August 19th and again at Bisham Abbey on September 1st.

He noted that EH was promoting the national teams heavily and that they would play in the Commonwealth Games and the Investec Cup shortly.  He also noted that Euro hockey would be taking place at Lea Valley.

He complimented Lucy on the support she gave the County which greatly exceeded her remit.
SCHA: FT reported that the SCHA continues to focus mainly on the Single System and that further help was needed with administration of this and oversight of Men’s and Women’s leagues.
Knockout Competitions: Written report circulated in advance.

The President (and Knockout secretary), congratulated Havant on their first Hampshire Cup win since 2000 and Petersfield who were first time winners of the Open League Trophy.

A lengthy discussion followed on the timing of the group stage of the Men’s Hampshire Cup and the later rounds of all competitions and whether the revised format for the Men’s Hampshire Cup should be extended to the Women’s equivalent.

It was concluded that the Women’s competition could not practically be modified due to their earlier League season start date.  A revision to the cup rule would be made so that all home sides were required to offer two dates for any match to be ‘played by’, and that the away side was obliged to accept one of them.
Discipline: Written report circulated in advance. 

CB thanked Clubs for the reduced number of incidents and these were now at the lowest level for a number of years.  The Chairman asked for support from Clubs that an offence relating to any form of abuse towards an umpire would continue to carry a suspension that is unlikely to be shorter than 30 days.  This support was duly given.
Schools & Youth : Written report circulated in advance.  Koo Janzen (KJ) commented that the Junior Prime Contacts (JPC) meeting had gone well, however there still seemed to be gaps in communication in some clubs between the JPC and the rest of the club, with team managers not always being kept in the loop.

He stated that the focus remained on the Single System and that demand for the forthcoming season’s Junior Development Centres (JDCs) was very high and stood at over 400 already.  The desire was to increase the quality of the players attending and to this end S&Y were working with club coaches to get the correct people nominated and to support the coaches via a development programme involving top quality coaches.  He noted that schools put forward candidate who were sometimes unsuitable.

The Chairman remarked that EH held our Single System as an exemplar for other counties and that others sought our assistance in emulating our success.

In response to a question from David Boyle of HHUA, DL commented on the status of School competitions and the distinction between Knockout competitions (played in rounds over a period of time) and Tournaments (played on one day) and that with no representation at South Level coming from the former, they often did not finish.  He also noted that the south of the county only permitted three half day absences to participate in this sort of competition.  He emphasised that it was important that schools were committed in their participation if they enter competitions, but generally the one day tournaments were a great success introducing hockey to a number of children who would not otherwise be playing the sport.

KJ also mentioned the taster JDC sessions aimed at those who were too young for the age groups that the JDC covered.  He felt strongly that underage players should not be nominated for JDC as very often they did not enjoy it.
Umpires: Written report circulated in advance.  The Umpires’ Rep, Ady Green (AG) thanked the Association for funding further headsets and that invariably they were well received and benefited the game as a whole.

He also thanked the CDAs for their support in particular with the issue resulting from inappropriate use of Social Media during the season.
Finally he reminded those present of the feedback email address that should be used to comment on umpires and that comments would be used to aid umpire coaching.
David Boyle congratulated Steve Godwin of Fareham for being elected Umpire of the Year.  He also thanked the Umpire Liaison Officers for their work with appointed umpires.  He noted that with the proposed increase in the size of HWHL division 1 to 12 that there would be 84 more umpiring appointments required and these would override appointments to Hampshire Division 2 if there were insufficient umpires to cover all matches.  He remarked that 31% of all appointments are to women’s matches, whereas only 11% of umpires taking appointments are female.  He urged clubs to encourage their talented umpires, of whatever age of gender, to join HHUA and to take appointments, but recognised for most this would be a big step.  The association would provide whatever coaching needed for those wishing to join.
FT noted that it does take time to get into taking appointments.
Haslemere asked whether young umpires were part of the JDC festival and KJ confirmed they were.  He also added that in the Netherlands, for any young player to move forward into adult hockey, they had to take their Level 1 umpiring award.
Website: RW had nothing to report.  The Chairman thanked the Webmaster for his efforts supporting the website in what had, at times, been a challenging season.
County Administrator: DL had nothing to report that was not covered in other areas.
Leagues:

Indoor: Lia Waine continues to run the Indoor League and it is intended to run it for at least the first half of the season starting in September.  She reminded Men’s clubs that if they were not in the National League, that entry to the Indoor League was the only means of gaining entry to the South Competition.  This did not apply to Women’s teams.
She thanked HHUA for providing umpires.

HWHL: Written report circulated in advance.  In Nicki Smith’s absence, DL noted six teams had been nominated for the Development League proposed at the HWHL AGM, however this was not likely to be enough for the league to be established.  As a result further new teams may be added to the full HWHL.  He confirmed that the deadline for entries has passed and fixtures would be distributed shortly once teams who had entered the development league had confirmed whether they wished to participate in the full league or not.
Men’s Seniors (Div 1-4): Written report circulated in advance.  Discussed during the South League AGM held within the HHA AGM.

Men’s Open League (Div 5 onwards): Written report circulated in advance.  The Chairman commended Kevin Snewing (KS) on the work he did in support of the League from Devon and noted that it was Kevin’s intention to retire from this position at the end of next season.

Election of Officers:

President :  Michael Harvey was Proposed as President by the Chairman and Seconded by the CDA, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.

Chairman:   Mike Ward was Proposed as Chairman by the Vice Chairman and Seconded by Hamble, he was re-elected nem con by the floor.
The Chairman proposed that the other Officers and members of the Council as advised in the calling notice and Agenda of the AGM be elected en bloc.  This was agreed by the floor nem con.
Officers:

Vice Chair:   FT
Treasurer:    RW

Secretary:    JT
Election of Council:

See above.

The Chairman noted that HHUA had appointed Jason Holcombe as their rep to the Association and as this was a non-elected post it was not covered by the voting above.
Election of Vice Presidents: 

The President made no new recommendations for Vice Presidency.
Constitutional Changes: 

JT re-iterated and explained the context of the proposed constitutional amendment distributed to clubs in advance of the meeting.  This was accepted nem con.
 (South League Hampshire Area Annual Meeting :

The Chairman explained that the HHA AGM was a suitable forum where the AGM of the Hampshire area of the South League could be held and covered the items described in his Hampshire Senior Men’s League report as part of it.
He noted that there were concerns regarding the behaviour of managers towards umpires and that clubs would be written to in this regard, this did not principally involve Hampshire clubs.
He also observed that there was likely to be a circular to clubs regarding support or otherwise for Regional Division 2.  If it was agreed to discontinue this division this would result in teams being moved down into Hampshire Division 1 and a ripple down effect from there.  This would not come into place until the 2015/16 season.
Fixtures would be circulated in the next couple of weeks following deliberations over promotion and relegation.

There were no questions on this report.)
Pitchside Benches and spectators:

The Chairman stated that notes and instructions to clubs would be distributed with regards distinction between spectators and those involved with a team’s “bench”.  The intention would be for a “bench area” to be on the opposite side of a pitch to where spectators usually stand, and where this was not possible, clear differentiation between them would be required.
A number of questions were raised on this topic regarding the scope of this requirement both in terms of personnel involved with the “bench”, and levels of hockey it would affect.  It was agreed that the Association’s Committee would decide on all of these areas and notify clubs once this had been concluded.
Club Announcements:

New Milton HC announced that they would henceforth be called New Forest Hockey Club

Trojans stated they were running two Elite Hockey courses during the weeks commencing 30th June and 7th July.
AOB:

None.
The Chairman thanked Basingstoke Hockey Club for hosting the AGM and closed the meeting at 9.23pm.
HHUA Hospitality Awards: 

These would be conferred at a later date.
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